TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

Draft Minutes
September 25, 2019, 7:00 P.M.
1). Call Meeting to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:11 pm by Nicole Maher Whiteside.

Present :  Kathi Padgett, Eric Dube, Nicole Maher-Whiteside, Pat Farley, Andy Fisher
Absent:  Sheldon Perry, Dan Poirier – Selectmen’s Representative
Alternates Present: Dom Bergen
Alternates Absent: 

Betsy Loughran is present.

Dom is seated for Sheldon.

2). Approval of Minutes:

• 8/28/19 Meeting –Eric  made a motion to approve, Dom seconded as corrected.  Under #5 Fire 
Dept change of to or.  Under recreation change , to . after ex. Insert property before taxes in the 
school line. APPROVED Dom abstained.
3). Officer and Committee Reports:

• Treasurer’s Report – Eric will cover later in the meeting
• Secretary’s Report –Andy -  Lot merger for next month. Boundary Line Adjustment tonight
• Rep. to Municipal Building Committee Report – Andy - no meeting last month
• Rep to Economic Development Commission Report – Pat – Carroll County Broadband is being 
worked on. There are 18 towns involved currently. There are grant applications. There are 12 
towns in Vermont that have done this already.  They are working on Forum topics at this time 
(November 12).  Next year will consist of forums similar to Business After Hours. 
• Rep. to Lakes Regional Planning Commission Report – Pat – see above
• Selectmen’s Rep – no report
• Rep to Conservation Commission Report- Eric – nothing to report
• CIP Report – Kathi – later on agenda
• Education Report – Sheldon is absent

4). Public Hearings

Murphy/Scharf BLA – Map 422/ Lots 24 & 24.1

Andy gave a brief overview of the application. Andy has reviewed the application and recommends that the application as complete. Dom made a motion to accept as complete, Kathi seconded.  APPROVED

The landowners are not present. There is no representative present. 

Nicole opened the hearing at 7:23 pm. 

Andy spoke about his concerns with the waivers. He feels that the rationale may not be appropriate on one of the waivers.
Dom made a motion to accept the waivers as presented with the exception of page 1 of 4. Eric seconded. APPROVED

Nicole read the rules of the public hearing. 

The waiver regarding vicinity map/scale is the concern. The reasoning is that it will not affect the entire town and that there is no development proposed. The landowner states that the intention is to put it in conservation and that it is an undevelopable lot. Kathi made a motion to grant the waiver that is in question. Andy seconded. APPROVED
The land was in a trust, and it has been divided equally among the family. Ms. Scharf and Mr. Murphy will be able to equalize their portions by completing this BLA. Ms. Scarf plans to put her portion into conservation. 

The hearing was closed at 7:38 pm.

Pat made a motion to approve the Boundary Line Adjustment, Eric seconded. The application was approved. 
There is concern about an incorrect abutter on the plan, but it appears that it was an error in the tax  cards. 

5). Other Items

• Betsy Loughran - Application to become a Planning Board Alternate – Pat made a motion to 
welcome Betsy as an Alternate, Eric seconded. APPROVED
• CIP Presentation to the Board – Kathi made a brief presentation of the plan. There was a 
public hearing on September 10. It is here for the Planning Board approval tonight. Next will be 
the Selectmen, then the School Board. The ambulance and the bridge at Bunker Hill Road are 
the big ticket items for 2020. Andy made a motion to accept the CIP, Eric seconded. APPROVED
• PWSF Draft Ordinance Discussion – Pat has concerns regarding the ZBA.  Dom Bergen, David 
Little, Becca Boyden and two vacancies are on the ZBA. The attorney recommended doing an 
SUP, but then stated that it has to go to the courts anyway. Pat wonders if the towns compared 
have zoning or not. The new laws seem to eliminate the ZBA. Question for the Attorney – why 
did she recommend the SUP rather than the ZBA, with the reasoning that the majority of 
municipalities do it that way. Nicole feels that Sheldon needs to be present for this discussion. It 
will be on the agenda for the next meeting. 
Pat is also concerned that it is not welcoming or friendly. Kathi explained that this is a law. 

Pat also asked about the Zoning Board having the right to order tests. 

Steve Gray noted that if a Town has a Planning Board, it is required to have a ZBA by RSA.

The draft has been distributed back to the Board for review of the changes made after the Board 
submitted their comments. 
Within one week, the Board will email Andy, who will then contact Melissa to request the 
distribution to the Selectmen.

· Budget Discussion – Eric distributed and reviewed current financials. 

Leave lines 1-3 as same

Engineering reviews – same

Legal – same

Consulting – increase to $1000

Printing – keep
Advertising – drop back to $400

Dues/Etc – keep at $250

Office Supplies – leave at $250

Recording – same

Postage – Reduce to $500

PB Equip – leave the same

Andy made a motion to accept the budget at $8185, Eric seconded. APPROVED

7). Action Items

• October Work Session - NO 
8). Adjournment – Andy made a motion to adjourn at 8:52 pm, Eric seconded. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Donaldson - Planning Board Clerk

